Memorandum

Planning Board

TO: Mayor Randy Casale and City Council Members
FROM: Etha Grogan
for Planning Board Chairman Gunn and Planning Board Members
RE: Review NYS Department of State Division of éoastal Resources Draft RGP
DATE: April 12,2019

As requested the Planning Board reviewed the New York State Department of State
Coastal Consistency Unit correspondence with regard to renewal of the five-year general permit
authorizing the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers to perform emergency storm recovery activities in
regulated waters in New York State, including Dutchess County (among others). City Attorney
Jennifer Gray explained that because the existing permit will be expiring, they are seeking
comment from communities that have approved LWRP’s on their proposal to issue a new
regional general permit. After some discussion, members felt the action was not significant but
recommended the City Council look at any impacts it may have on the LWRP or the Harbor
Management Plan.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.



